Directors and Representatives of 

Teacher Education Programs

In Michigan

December 3, 2010

Flora L. Jenkins, Ph.D.

Director

Office of Professional Preparation Services

Michigan Department of Education

P.O. Box 30008

Lansing, MI  48909

Dear Dr. Jenkins, 

I am writing this letter in my role as President of Directors and Representatives of Teacher Education Programs (DARTEP).  On behalf of the DARTEP membership, I would like to first express our regret that the Professional Standards Commission for Teachers (PSCT) has been eliminated. That commission served an important role in the ongoing improvement of teacher quality in Michigan. It represented one of the few venues where K-12 and post-secondary representatives came together on a state-wide level to share their views and provide counsel to the State Superintendent, the State Board of Education, and the profession as a whole in Michigan. As the Teacher Preparation Policy Study Group Report to State Superintendent of Public Instruction (June 4, 2007) points out, most states have a professional standards board responsible for coordinating teacher preparation yet, “Michigan is one of four states and the District of Columbia listed as not having a professional standards board” (p. 20). Although the PSCT did not formally have this charge, its dissolution exacerbates will make effective coordination even more difficult.
Many of the recommendations from the Teacher Preparation Policy Study Group have been implemented. Others have been initiated but require continuous effort to come to full fruition. For example, DARTEP is in the process of forming a subcommittee that will compile information about existing mentoring and induction programs that bring together K-12 school districts and higher education institutions. One goal of that subcommittee is to explore ways we can increase such partnerships.  
Another important recommendation of the study group was the establishment of the TPI Performance Score Index. There is additional work that needs to be done as that measure of teacher quality evolves. The Professional Standards Commission for Teachers was an important voice in that discussion and had as one of its charges to handle appeals that institutions might bring regarding a TPI performance score. Here again, it is worth noting that this group was a P-16 collaboration on the matter of quality teacher preparation.
It is important to continue the discussion on the criteria for evaluating Teacher Preparation Institutions for the purposes of the MDE report to the federal Office of Education. Prior to the elimination of the Professional Standards Commission for Teachers, this topic was under consideration but had not reached resolution. Therefore, the DARTEP membership, with the support of the Michigan Association for Colleges of teacher Education is requesting that a committee be formed by the Michigan Department of Education to provide the opportunity for continued dialogue, eventual agreement, and continued monitoring of this process.  This committee should have representation from K-12 schools, higher education institutions, the MDE, and appropriate community organizations. This should not be an ad-hoc committee since, based on our work in this area so far, it is likely there will be a permanent need for oversight and revision of the Performance Score Index process. In addition, there needs to be a new venue for handling an appeal of a performance score and this committee could be assigned that responsibility. 
We thank you in advance for your consideration and look forward to your response and would be happy to discuss this issue further at your convenience.  

Sincerely, 

Robert A. Wiggins, President

Directors and Representatives of Teacher Education Programs

